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L.U. No. 340 (Res. No. 753)

THE COUNCIL

JOINT REPORT OF THE LAND USE COMMITTEE

AND THE 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ZONING AND FRANCHISES

L.U. No. 340 (Res. No. 753)

By Council Members Katz and Avella

SUBJECT

BROOKLYN CB - 2
C 040216 ZSK


City Planning Commission decision approving an application submitted by the Watchtower Bible and Tract Society of New York, Inc. pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-743(a)(2) of the Zoning Resolution to permit location of buildings without regard for the applicable:

a) height and setback regulations as set forth in Section 123-662; and

b) outer court and outer court recess regulations as set forth in Sections 


123-61, 43-51, 24-632 and 24-633;

to facilitate the construction of a community facility building within a general large-scale development on a zoning lot, bounded by Front Street, Bridge Street, York Street, and Jay Street (Block 54, Lot 1), in an M1-2/R8 District, within a Special Mixed Use District (MX-2).

INTENT


To facilitate the development of a community facility building and a 1,100 space public parking garage.

PUBLIC HEARING


DATE:  November 30, 2004


Witnesses in Favor:  Eight


Witnesses Against:  Thirteen

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION


DATE:  December 2, 2004


The Subcommittee recommends that the Land Use Committee approve the decision of the City Planning Commission with modifications.

In Favor:
Against:


Abstain:

Avella
None


None

Quinn

Gioia

Katz

McMahon

Vann

COMMITTEE ACTION


DATE:  December 2, 2004


The Committee recommends that the Council approve the attached resolution and refer the modifications to the City Planning Commission.

In Favor:
Against:
Abstain:
Katz 
Barron
None

Nelson

Quinn

Avella

Baez

Comrie

Felder

Gioia

Koppell

Martinez

McMahon

Vann

Gentile

Palma

Lanza

Oddo  

FILING OF MODIFICATIONS WITH THE CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

The Committee's proposed modifications were filed with the City Planning Commission on December 2, 2004.  The City Planning Commission filed a letter dated December 6, 2004, with the Council indicating that the proposed modifications are not subject to additional environmental review or additional review pursuant to Section 197-c of the City Charter.
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